THE BUTTES CONDOMINIUM ASSOCIATION 
ANNUAL OWNERS MEETING MINUTES
July 25, 2014
9:00 AM

Owners Present:


Jim & Edith McGill





John Seybold




Gene Sherman




Michael and Stephanie Poley





Joel Vosburg




Jeffrey Goldberg





Judy Garrett





Paul Pierson
Owners Present by Telephone:

Tom Raschella




Bob McCann




Mark Snoddy




Tom Raschella





Andy Ewart

Owners Present by Proxy:

Maja Ivanetic (proxy Board of Directors)





Robert & Barbara Jerome (proxy McGill)





Andy Ewart (proxy Board of Directors)





Bob & Suzanne McCann (proxy Vosburg)




Edward Ribbeck (proxy Board of Directors)




Tom Raschella (proxy Board of Directors) 





Rod McFarland (proxy Vosburg)





Mark Snoddy (proxy Vosburg)




Peter & Chris Andrews (proxy Board of Directors)





Karen Wallace (proxy Stephanie Poley)





Reid Harston (proxy Jim McGill)
Management Company

Reed Meredith, Evergreen Management Inc.
Present:

Member Represented



Unit 



Jim McGill 



501
Reid Hartson (by proxy)


502

Jeffrey Goldberg



503

John & Mary Seybold 


504

Maja Ivanetic ( by proxy)


505

Edward Ribbeck (by proxy)


506

Robert Jerome ( by proxy)


507
Karen Wallace ( by proxy)


508

Mark Snoddy ( by proxy)


509

Don & Judy Garrett 



511

Jennifer & Paul Pierson 


512

Andy Ewart  ( by proxy)


513

Bob & Suzanne McCann (by proxy)

514

Gene Sherman
 


515

Michael & Stephanie Poley 


516

Tom & Sue Raschella (by proxy)


517

Joel & MJ Vosburg
   


518

Rod & Kathy McFarland (by proxy)

519

Peter & Chris Andrews (by proxy)

520

Michael & Stephanie Poley 


521

TOTAL REPRESENTATION


20


Established a quorum with 20 out of 21 members, and 96.07% of ownership represented in person or by proxy. The meeting was called to order by association president Jim McGill at 9:03am.

The following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION:  To approve the previous minutes from the July 19, 2013 homeowners meeting as written. 

Vote: Unanimous Approval.
Presidents Report:

Jim McGill welcomed everyone and noted that the board and Evergreen management had spent significant time researching and working on the re-siding project.  He acknowledged the hard work of both the board and association manager in the last year. 

Reed Meredith presented the managers report at this time.
In addition to the routine maintenance Evergreen Management has completed the following projects:

· Garden & Lawn Clean Up and Maintenance:  The heavy winter of 2014 combined with  spring snowfalls in May and June delayed the start of our summer landscaping program by nearly a month.  In early June all lawn areas were power rake thatched to remove debris and all garden areas weeded and replanted as necessary. Garden and tree bases were installed with new much.
· Evergreen Tree Trimming and Aspen Tent Worm Removal:  Many of the Buttes evergreen trees have become overgrown.  We trimmed the lower branches and applied pruning sealer to the stumps.  The Aspen trees at the Buttes were trimmed of tent worm, a parasite which eats the aspen leaves and eventually kills the trees. There are several trees that have become infested with tent worm above 30’ that will eventually have to be removed. 
· Repair / Installation of Water Timers Irrigation System:  Due to the fact that Buttes does not have an automatic sprinkler system, the Buttes landscaping is irrigated solely through the use of hoses, sprinklers, and water timers.  A considerable amount of time is spent each spring, repairing and replacing broken timers and sprinklers. 4 New timers were purchased and installed this year.
· Deep Cleaning of Hot Tub: Several times during the year the Buttes hot tub is completely drained for a deep cleaning and sanitizing. In addition, we apply two coats of hot tub wax to the outer shell to help preserve it from dirt and UV deterioration. New filters and a new thermal surface blanket were also installed.
· Re-Staining of Hot Tub Deck Posts and Skirting: Evergreen Properties is in the process of re-staining the natural wood deck support posts and skirting with semi transparent oil stain.
Completed / In Progress Capital Projects:

· Buttes Re-Siding Project Work:  Evergreen Management has spent a significant amount of time in responding to the Board of Director’s direction for investigation and obtainment of information regarding the re-siding project.  Evergreen has met with multiple contractors, the town of Mt Crested Butte Building Department, and architect Jeff Swanson during the past year. In March and April, Evergreen helped to develop the RFP ( Request For Proposal) and met with 8 different construction companies multiple times to answer questions relevant to the project.  In April, we were pleased to present the Buttes Board with legitimate bids for the project from 5 different contractors. We continue to work to ensure that the Buttes has the opportunity to proceed with a project that will be value driven and quality oriented.
· Re-Paving of Entry Driveway and Buttes Parking Lot:  Evergreen Management is working to secure approvals for paving from all 4 associations which share maintenance of the entry driveway known as Crested Mtn lane ( Crested Mountain, Crested Mountain North, Crested Mountain Village, and the Buttes). The entry drive has deteriorated significantly in recent years, due in part to its’ use by tractor-trailer delivery drivers utilizing this private road as a turn around area. United Paving, pending all associations’ approving,  is tentatively scheduled to repave Crested Mtn Lane as well as the Buttes Parking Lot in September.
· Installation of New Hose Bib at Hot Tub: Evergreen Management worked with Timberline Mechanical to come up with a less expensive solution for hose bib installation near the hot tub.  Originally budgeted for $2,000, Evergreen Management proposed a simpler solution which resulted in a final cost of just $424.  
· Building 2 Sections of New Stairway Handrails:  Vandals destroyed 2 sections of wooden handrails the day after the ski area closed for the winter season.  These sections were re-built with all new materials, primed and painted.
· Touch-Up Painting:  In an effort to maintain the appearance of the building until new siding can be installed, we have performed touch up throughout the complex. Due to our efforts, the 5 year-old paint job doesn’t look too bad. This will be an ongoing summer project. 
· Annual Flower Arrangements:  Eleven colorful hanging flower basket arrangements have been placed around the Buttes complex walkways and are maintained on a daily basis.

· Re-Painting of Exterior Stairway Handrails:  The wooden exterior stairway handrails were sanded, primed, and re-painted.

Meredith then presented the financial report:
The June 30th Balance Sheet shows total Assets of $208,879.14, and total Liabilities of $41,105.33.  Accounts Receivable shows that 19 of 21 owners are current in their payment of dues and assessments, with a receivable total of $616.80. Accounts Payable at $10,754.77 included June bills for Water & Sanitation, Electric, Trash, Architect Fees, Management Fees, and Telephone, that were not received or due until July.  

The June 30, 2014 Income Statement Compared to Budget shows that the total Expenses of the association for the first 7 months of the fiscal year were favorable to budget by $6,055.60.  All operating budget line items were either very close to, or below the budget figures.  The largest areas of significant savings came in the areas of Electric ($1,036.39), Maintenance Labor ($896.25), and Snow Shoveling ($2,148.75). The Changes In Fund Balances Worksheet shows that the total fund balance at 6/30/13 was $167,773.81

The association is about to invoice the final of 4 installments of the $31,500.00 Special Assessment passed by the homeowners at the 2013 annual meeting.  This current special assessment was approved to run through the 3rd quarter of 2014 (July – Sept) for the purpose of building reserve funds for the re-siding project.  We typically do not invoice the 3rd quarter until after the annual owners meeting to allow for any changes approved by the Board.  We are pleased to report that by keeping the association within budget, we have been able to place all of the special assessment funds, and more, into the capital reserve account.

New Business:

President Jim McGill provided the group with a brief history of the development of the re-siding project.  The process started in 2006, and originally included a much larger scope of work, which contributed to a much larger cost.  The association did complete part of the original project, installation of new metal roofs, 2 years ago.  The scope of work has also been reduced to only include replacement of the wood siding & trim, new balcony handrails, and new balcony decking.  The Color Committee worked with architect Jeff Swanson to come up with the current color combination and the board has researched 2 different material alternatives for the bottom 4’ wainscot.  Photos of the proposed designs were sent to all owners via email and were presented, along with samples of the siding material and colors, to the group at the meeting.
McGill pointed out that the advantages of the wainscot option for Corten Steel metal skirting, it has zero maintenance, and will rust to heal any scrapes. In addition, the metal skirting is $40,000 - $50,000 less in cost than the stone-skirting alternative.  The advantage to the stone material is mostly aesthetic, as the stone does have some ongoing maintenance costs.  
Joel Vosburg asked about what materials are specified for decking and whether or not the backside entry porch floors were included in the proposed plan.  McGill noted that synthetic decking was included in the bid for all front side balcony floors, but that the backside unit porch entries would remain wood, as they currently exist.
Gene Sherman asked if balcony doors are required to be replaced.  McGill responded that balcony doors are the responsibility of owners, and that the board was not requiring that they be replaced, unless it is found to be causing the damage to the building. All balcony doors and windows which are not replaced with the new brown metal clad exterior will have to be painted to match the dark brown metal cladding.
the following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION: To proceed with the re-siding project, as presented, in the spring of 2015.
Jim McGill called for a roll call vote at this time

Vote Results:  96.07% of owners were in favor.
Discussion ensued regarding the options of utilizing Corten Steel or Stone material for the 4 foot wainscot around the building, after which President Jim McGill called for a roll call vote of the ownership to specify their approval of either Metal or stone:

Results of the Roll Call Vote to utilize either Metal or Stone wainscot in the 2015 re-siding project are as follows:

55.8% - Metal 

40.27% stone

Metal wainscot will be specified in the project.
Discussion ensued regarding the possibility of extending the corrugated metal wainscot higher up the building, to the level of where the snow frequently rests against the building in the winter.

The following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION:  to contact the architect and explore the possibility of extending the metal wainscot further up the building than 4 feet, particularly on the upper / back side of the buildings where snow rests against the building.
Vote: 92.14% Yes

            3.93% No
Motion carried.

The following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION: to extend metal up to the level of the top of the eastern windows on the ends of the buildings where the grade and there fore snow extends higher.
Vote: unanimous approval.

Jim McGill then outlined the board’s plan for collecting funds to proceed with the projects just approved.  The association has been able to save capital funds during the past years as a result of good fiscal management by the board, and the association manager Evergreen Management. In addition, the association has been collecting funds through a small quarterly special assessment during the last 2 years.  The 3rd quarter 2014 assessment and special assessment for July – Sept 2014 has not been invoiced to the owners yet due to the timing of this annual meeting and will be billed in the coming weeks.
The board plans to assess a total of $250,000 divided by each unit’s percentage share of ownership to cover the remainder of the project and includes a contingency fund of $50,000 for unknown issues and anticipated increases in materials costs during the next 8 months.  The total special assessment will be divided into 3 parts with $100k assessed in February, $100k assessed in May, and the final $50k assessed in September. 
The following motion was made and seconded:

Motion: to approve a total association special assessment of $250,000, billed by unit percentage in 3 portions as follows:  February 2015 = $100,000, May = $100,000 and September $50,000.

Vote:  unanimous approval
Jim McGill stated that all owners should notify their rental companies to inform them that a major renovation is planned for next summer and that while access to all units will be maintained, there will be construction activity on a daily basis. 
Discussion began concerning the need to re-pave the entry driveway, known as Crested Mountain Lane.  This entry is a common easement shared by the 4 condo associations, who will also share in the paving costs. The current driveway has not been paved in the last 20 years and has many potholes and sections which have deteriorated to gravel / dirt.  In addition, the Buttes is scheduled to re-pave the Buttes parking lot, which is also in excess of 20 years old. 

Several owners voiced concerns about repaving the entry and parking lot prior to the re-siding project, noting that they expected heavy trucks to deliver products for the projects. 
McGill responded that the board had discussed this issue and ultimately felt that none of the delivery trucks would be any heavier, or more damaging, than the garbage truck which services the Buttes weekly or than the D9 loader which plows snow.  The board agreed that “ideally” paving would be done after a major project, however the Butte is one of 4 associations involved in the entry driveway and there are cost advantages to paving the Buttes parking lot at the same time.  He further noted that the board would review the expected size and weight of possible material delivery trucks with the siding contractor before making a final decision.
Reed Meredith reminded the group that the Crested Mountain Association is responsible for the cost to re-pave the section of the Buttes parking lot that they excavated for their garage repair project 2 summers ago. Crested Mountain is responsible for approximately $7,000 of the $26,000 cost to repave the Buttes parking lot. 
The following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION:  To grant the board the authority to move ahead with paving the entry driveway if the other 4 associations also approve, and to decide whether to proceed with re-paving the Buttes parking lot at the same time.

Vote: 19- Yes   1-No
Motion carried.
Jim McGill began a discussion of individual units’ maintenance and replacement responsibility for their windows.  The board has completed a review of the current windows and units with what appear to be original, or non-metal clad windows.  McGill noted that he would encourage everyone to replace old windows now as it will be more expensive to replace windows once the new Hardie siding is installed. However, unless the window is found to be damaging the building structure, the board will not step in do the replacement.  If during demolition, a window is found to be damaging the building, the board may order replacement of the window and invoice the owner.

McGill began a discussion of the possible need for a French Drain along the upper walkway at the bottom of the hillside which comes down from the Columbine Condominiums.  He noted that ground water is coming down the hillside and compromising the hot tub deck.  In addition, during spring run off after heavy snow years, moisture has seeped in through the concrete stem wall to his unit.  McGill noted that the board would be getting an engineer to look at the situation and propose a solution and that the board would take action to correct the issue.
Gene Sherman asked if there was a master plan for replacing the cable TV during the re-siding project.  Jim McGill noted that Evergreen Management had secured a bid to install all new co-ax cable under the siding, which could be used for either cable TV or satellite.  The bid was $5,000 and would be covered in the contingency funds. 
Discussion began regarding the Buttes association Rules and Regulations (which were distributed to all owners in attendance and by email to those not attending), previously approved by the homeowners.  The current rules do not allow for rental guests to have pets in the units. Only unit owners are allowed pets.   Discussion also centered around storage of recreational items, such as bikes – kayaks-etc. , outside of units.  Jim McGill asked that owners review the Rules and provide any comments for changes to the board of directors. The board will review and make changes based on these comments and send back to the owners for their approval. 
The following motion was made and seconded: 

Motion: The homeowners ratify the actions of the Buttes board of directors in the past year.

Vote: Unanimous approval.

Election of Director’s:
Michael Poley nominated John Seybold and Peter Andrews for re-election to the Buttes Board of Directors.

No other nominations were presented and the following motion was made and seconded:

MOTION: to close nominations and to elect by acclimation John Seybold and Peter Andrews to a 3 year term on the Buttes Board of Directors. 

Vote: Unanimous Approval . 
Judy Garrett complimented Evergreen Management on their work to maintain the Buttes property and grounds. Stephanie Poley, Paul Pierson, and Gene Sherman noted that the property was well maintained and that Evergreen was present and available on property on a daily basis. 

The owners indicated that the board should set the date of the next annual owners meeting somewhere around the 4th Friday of July 2015.

There being no further business to come before the owners meeting, the meeting was adjourned at 11: 45am.
Respectfully Submitted,

_______________________________                      ________________________________

Reed J. Meredith, Recording Secretary

Jim McGill,  President
